
 

 

KILHAM NEWS 

 
Your Village—Your Voice 

  

Welcome to the Kilham Newsletter - 
 

HELP IS AVAILABLE WITH IMPROVING THE SECURITY OF YOUR PROPERTY!  

Our homes and outbuildings are all equally vulnerable to thieves. We have 
the benefit of an active Neighbourhood Watch Group and most of us are 
fortunate to have vigilant neighbours. Yet with all these advantages crime 
visits the village from time to time. 
 We are pleased to announce that money has been secured from the      
Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund for residents of Kilham to access. If 
you feel that your home or outbuildings could be made more secure and 
you would welcome an independent assessment of your property please 
get in touch with your parish council clerk, Claire Boston on 07527 353717 
or email—claire.boston@tiscali.co.uk 
 

All applications will be considered in the strictest confidence and if the     
demand exceeds the funds available it is more likely that the success of 

this pilot scheme will ensure the availability of future funds.  
So please don't be too proud to ask for help. The aim is to make it harder 

for the thieves and for you to feel more secure in your home.  

Kilham Parish Council working with Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 

For any information to be included in the next issue,  

contact Gill 01262 420960 or email: enquiries@woodmil.co.uk 



The Playing field is up and running again, with the Tennis 
teams competing every Tuesday and Thursday.  We are 
also pleased to announce that Tennis Lessons now     

available to book on a Saturday Morning.  

The main fundraising event for the year will be the Beer and Music    
Festival which will take place on  4th & 5th September at the playing field.  

We are hoping for better weather than last year, and 
that the additional beer we have booked will keep 
everyone happy right the way through the Festival 

Big Me will headline Friday Nights activities and a 
new band called Snatch will bring festivities to an end 
on Saturday. 

Please check out the Playing Fields Website 

www.kilhamplayingfield.org  to get all the details of 

other bands playing and booking information.   

Lets make this year bigger and better than ever!  
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Kilham Playing Fields Association 

 

KILHAM YOUTH CLUB 

Kilham youth club meets on Monday evenings at 18:30 for children aged       
between 7 and 11.  Volunteers are offering a wide range of activities, including 

team games and craft. The next session on Monday 8th 
June will be a treasure hunt around Kilham  
At the moment, 24 children are registered with the club 
but a waiting list is  operating should any child leave to 
ensure that as many as possible get the  opportunity to 
attend. 
The club is extremely grateful to The Old Star pub for   
donations from their quiz nights which has enabled us to 

pay for DBS clearance for the volunteers and to add to the resources available 
to the children. 
Any parent who would like to register their child on the waiting list should  
contact Megan Price on 420111. 



 

 

 

. 

KILHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS  & TRANSPORT SURVEY 

At the Annual Parish Meeting Geoff Seward was again nominated as 
Chairman and Mark Buckle as Vice-Chairman, both accepted their       
positions.  Being a new session, all our councillors re-applied and were 
successful, along with John Girling. If you are interested in becoming a 
Parish Councillor and wish to find out more about the role please contact 
the clerk to the parish or visit our website - kilhamparishcouncil.com.      

Along with the newsletter you will have received a questionnaire. Some 
of you may remember the Kilham Public Transport Survey held in       
February. This was a rushed affair because at the time we believed the 
service was about to disappear altogether without urgent action. The 
feedback from this survey was very small, too small we are told to result 
in any changes for the better.  

Could we ask that you take five minutes of your time to complete the 
form and return it to the shop please, before the 30th June. The         
questionnaire is to find out what as a village you require from your bus 
provider, or not as the case may be. As a Parish Council we are working 
closely with ERYC to try and improve the current bus service, we need to 
know whether you use the buses, if you feel the timetable suits your 
needs, would you use the service if the time table was changed or simply 
whether you would never use the bus. Like most rural services our bus 
service could be under threat and in it’s current form we feel that it is not 
serving our community. To have the best chance in negotiating a new 
time table we need to produce evidence. Please take a couple of minutes 
to complete the form and thank you for your time. Also please contact 
Denise Hayhurst on 01262 420013 if you are unable to return your     
completed survey to the shop and somebody will come and pick it up for 
you.  Please remember this is a service vital to a village and the more  
responses we get the better our chances of keeping the service going. 

 

On a lighter note the Parish Council were successful in winning a grant 
from Lissett Community Wind Farm Fund, to design and have built a new 
Information Board for the village , we are hoping to start work on this 
within the next couple of months. 

Don’t forget to visit our website kilhamparishcouncil.com 
 

 



KILHAM ALLSTARS RIDELONDON 100 
 

Gary Edeson, Dave Sheader and Ian Wilson are doing the prudential 
100 mile cycle challenge in London on the 2nd August to help raise  

money for the Haemophilia Society of which both                                   
Aaron and Zac Edeson suffer with. 

We are holding some fundraising events over the next few months to 
help raise as much money as we possibly can for this worthy cause. 

 

EVENTS     

RACE NIGHT, May 23rd at Bay Horse, Kilham at 8pm 
    QUIZ NIGHT, June 17th at Bay Horse, Kilham at 7.30pm  

   BINGO, June 26th at Kilham Village Hall at 7pm 
       Lucky squares will be available in both pubs shortly at £1 a square. 

        The Star Kilham are holding raffles on their quiz nights. 
 

Any raffle prizes for the events will be gratefully received.  

THANKYOU 
for more information contact  

Rachel Edeson: 420517 or Marie Sheader : 420777 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO THE ANNUAL MEETING - MAY 2015  

My report is intended to give an overview of the work your council has carried out 

on behalf of the residents of Kilham this past year, to identify work that is still to be 

carried out and reveal the plans for the coming year. 

To summarise, the council will endeavour to: 

Maintain and improve the village assets; 

Secure and improve the village bus service provision; 

Update Kilham’s Emergency Plan that is now 3 years old; 

Replace the village map and information board; 

Further improve communication links with the village through the development to 

the website and newsletter; 

Continue to support the school, village groups and residents; 

Remain receptive to your feedback where there is potential for general benefit 

 

For the full report visit our website: www.kilhamparishcouncil.com 
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Our summer term here at 

school is as busy as ever. 

As I write we are having 

new all-weather surfacing 

laid around the edge of our 

main playground, which 

should help us get out and 

exercise all through the 

year. We have also been   

involved with the ‘Tour De 

Yorkshire’; Four of our   

regular ‘bike club’       

members were part of the 

ceremonial start of the race 

at Bridlington, and one 

lucky child, Tom, was    

chosen to be a VIP for the 

day. He spent the morning 

in the VIP area and got to 

meet Bradley Wiggins! 

                                                                                                                             

We are also making all our 

preparations for our yearly residential visit to Wales, which takes 

place in June. Our year 5 & 6 children are looking forward to 

spending a week away from home, taking part in a range of      

adventurous activities and seeing some contrasting localities. 

We recently sent 2 rugby teams to take part in a tag-rugby      

tournament in Driffield – all of our children representing the 

school exceptionally well. Rugby is always popular among our 

children and we are grateful to the help from parents we get to 

take us to tournaments. 

KILHAM CHURCH OF ENGLAND  
PRIMARY SCHOOL 
MR S ENGLAND—01262 420214 
 

 “From the school” 



There is also plenty of other sport going on this term. We will 

be taking part in the latest Driffield Schools’ hockey            

tournaments (trying to keep the trophy we won in spring), and 

there will be cricket and rounders tournaments as well as our 

own ‘Sports Day, which takes place on Monday 29
th

 June at 

1.15pm (weather permitting). 

 

There are also classes going on exciting trips this half-term, 

with plans to take our Nursery children to Filey Bird Garden and 

our Reception children to Scarborough SeaLife Centre. 

 

Our summer term will finish with our annual Leavers’ Service in 

All Saints’ Church, on Thursday 16
th

 July at 2.00pm. 

 

S England 

 

Kilham School PTFA 

As part of the Kilham School PTFA Group, we would like to take 

this opportunity to  update everyone on how much we have been 

able to provide for the school through our fund raising activities.  

We've just donated £1000 to purchase a new reading system for 

the early years classes.  

Throughout the year we stage various fun filled events such as 

Santa  Sunday and the Easter fair which also involves the wider 

community of Kilham, not just the school. We've raised over 

£3000 this academic year which all goes straight to the School, 

but we could use always use more help. If anyone could spare a 

little free time, or has some good fund raising ideas for us, 

please get in touch with me by email: jennie@jordin.co.uk  or  

mobile  07860 933507 and I'll let you know when our next         

informal meeting will be held.  

Jennie 



 

Minister Rev Christopher Free tel 01723 514540 and notices to Sue Harrison  

at seh@btinternet.com.  Our services are held every Sunday morning at 10.30am  

everyone very welcome, coffee and biscuits served after the service. 

 

 

 St Paul's Methodist Church 

Services are held every Sunday morning at 10.30am, followed by coffee and 
biscuits, everyone very welcome. 

Our minister is Rev Christopher Free 01723 514540 and any notices can be 
sent to Sue Harrison at seh@btinternet.com 

 7th June Mrs Kate Gibbs from Rudston 

14th June Mrs Barbara Holloway from Bridlington 

21st June Rev Calver from Scarborough 

28th June Rev C Free 

5th July Mrs S Whittles 

12th July Miss L Staveley from Bridlington 

19th July Mr S Dunford 

26th July Local Arrangement led by Dennis and Sue 

  

Our coffee morning raised £420 many thanks to all who supported us.  A recent 
retiring collection at Kilham for the victims of the earthquake  in Nepal was    
forwarded to the Bridlington Methodist Circuit and with monies from local  
Methodist Churches in the circuit will be sent to help the people.   

Prayer meeting 

A prayer meeting will be held every Friday morning at 10am in the Methodist 
Church, this will be for 30 minutes, everyone very welcome, please use the 
side entrance near the field. 

 

 

 

Knit and Natter 

This meets on the first Monday of every month at 2pm, 
everyone welcome for a chat and a cuppa, please use 
the side door.   

Over 100 teddies have been knitted for children in     
Nepal, and these will be taken by Ian Banks to 
Chuplung, and any donations of clothes, toys etc will be 
gratefully received. 

St Paul’s Methodist Church 

mailto:seh@btinternet.com
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Kilham Quilters Exhibition – ‘All Stitched Up’ 

Saturday 30th and Sunday 31
st
 May 10.00 a.m. until 4.00 p.m. 

All Saints’ Church and the Village Hall, Kilham. 

Admission £3.00 with proceeds to Yorkshire Cancer Research 
and the Village Hall 

‘Fat Quarter Challenge’; Needlework Tombola; Craft and Fabric 
Sales and Quilt Raffle. 

Please come along and support us. 

KILHAM WI 

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of every month in the 

village hall  at 7.15pm, Everyone very welcome.  

 We usually have a social event every month and also 

the walking group meets monthly.  

June 9th  

 In the Footsteps of Ghengis 

Kahn 

Speaker Hazel Armstrong 

Competition: Don't be afraid 

July 14th 

    Traidcraft  

Fighting poverty through Trade 

Speaker Margaret Knapton 

Competition: A new start 

Kilham Indoor Bowls 

Our Bowls club meets every Friday at 7pm in the village hall —why not come along and 

join us as a way to learn a new skill and make some new friends. 

It’s fun, friendly and good gentle exercise. Don’t worry if you don’t have your own 

bowls—we are always willing to lend and will give you a warm welcome.   

For any inexperienced bowlers—coaching can be arranged. 

We look forward to seeing you soon!  For more information call Jean Wilson on 420664 



The Women's Institute (WI) was formed in 1915 to      

revitalise rural communities and encourage women to 

become more involved in producing food during the First 

World War. Since then the organisation's aims have 

broadened and the WI is now the largest voluntary  

women's organisation in the UK. The WI will celebrate 

its centenary in 2015 and currently has 212,000      

members in around 6,600 WIs.  

The WI plays a unique role in providing women with educational opportunities and 

the chance to build new skills, to take part in a wide variety of activities and to 

campaign on issues that matter to them and their communities.  

Kilham WI started in 1928 and still meets the second Tuesday of every month 

(except August) in the Village Hall at 7.15pm.  Apart from the meetings when there 

are guest speakers on a mixture of topics, we also have a walking group and a 

social outing every month. 

For example in March we were entertained by Reena Scrowston telling us how to 

survive increasing maturity.  This was a highly entertaining talk and kept us  

laughing throughout the evening.  The following month we had a demonstration by 

Helen Dry who showed us the amazing cakes she had created and allowed us to 

try our hands at making our own figure out of fondant icing - the results were     

interesting to say the least.  Our speaker in May was Hazel Armstrong who told us 

about  The Associated Country Women of the World (ACWW) which works in  

partnership with its members, offering mutual support, friendship and practical 

help to women and communities around the world.  The talk was informative and 

amusing but also made us realise how lucky we are to live in a society that takes 

things like women's rights, education and even electricity for granted.  

The walking group visits locations in both town and countryside including lately 

Beverley, Sewerby and Foston on the Wolds.  All usually end with a pub lunch or 

tea and cake! 

Social outings too are varied - a visit to the cinema, a snowdrop walk and a very 

indulgent afternoon tea to name but a few.  

There are also opportunities to have a go at gliding or archery.  A Puffin Cruise to 

Bempton Cliffs has been arranged and next month, two of our members are going 

to a Buckingham Palace Garden Party. 

We are not "cliquey" and most definitely not "old" so why not come to a meeting 

and see for yourself.  You would be made most welcome.           



 

Reverend Glyn Owen 

Tel 01262 420313 

All Saints’ Church Services and Events 

June 

7
th 

  11.00am    All-ages together Holy Communion  

14
th
   

      
8.45am   Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)  

20
th
 10am until 1pm  Saturday: Music workshop finishing with lunch (all  

     welcome; try some new songs and bring your instrument) 

21
st 

   11.00am    Holy Communion 
28

th 
 10.00am   Burton Fleming Village Hall: United Benefice   

     service (finishing with a bring-and-share lunch) 
 
July 

5
th
  6pm     Rudston, All Saints: Welcome service for our new Curate 

     (James Trowsdale, who will have been ordained that day) 
12

th
   8.45am   Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)   

16
th 

 2pm (Thursday)  School leavers service 
19

th
   11.00am    Holy Communion 

26
h 
 10am    Boynton: United benefice Holy Communion  

 

From the Vicarage,  

The 50 days of the Easter season came to an end after Whitsunday (Pentecost) and 

we now come to a quieter time in the church's seasonal calendar (ordinary time in 

church speak). The church liturgical colour for that season is green; a reminder of the 

growth that continues under the surface and the most ordinary colour in the              

environment. 

With the warmer weather comes the wedding season and this year we have seven at 

Kilham! (the most in a year since I've been here); so the bells will be ringing and the 

children gathering the pennies through the summer. 

July also brings our school leavers service. That is always a joyful, albeit emotional 

service, and it's such privilege to support our young people as they come to this big 

step. Perhaps it's a time too to recognise the wonderful work that all the staff at the 

school do in nurturing and preparing our children for life and all it brings. 

As a final word can I give a huge thank you to all the members of the Kilham Quilters 

and their helpers who put on a fine  exhibition. I love it when the church walls and   

balconies are covered in colour and quilts; a reminder of medieval days when      

churches were often full of paintings and images all telling a story (just as each quilt in 

the exhibition has its own story!).  

Every blessing,  Glyn 

   



Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 
Area coordinator  
Anita Harrison 01262 420632 
Non– emergency help-line: 101 

Just a reminder now that the better weather is coming hopefully, if you 

are out in your back garden make sure  your front door is locked and  

visa versa.  There have been a few ‘cold callers’ visiting Kilham          

recently,. If you don’t want to partake of whatever they are selling—

firmly say ‘no’ and mean it. Don’t be persuaded to set up a direct debit 

or give your bank details away on the door step—unless you are very 

sure about what you are doing. 

The quiz night at the Bay Horse on the 29th April was a terrific success. 

It was held in order to raise funds for Kingsmill school’s minibus appeal.  

Altogether, the Neighbourhood Watch Team have handed over 

£3117.50!  

We have had some very kind people donating loads of raffle prizes,   

donations and supporting this appeal, so a huge thank you to anyone 

and everyone who has supported us in any way.  If anyone wishes still 

to donate to the appeal, cheques have to be made payable to ‘the 

friends of Kingsmill Special School’. So this has been a great start but 

there is still a long way to go as the specially adapted minibuses cost 

£36000! 

Have a great summer. Watch out for your neighbour if they not able to 

get out of their house often, pop round to check all is well, or if you 

know your neighbours are away—keep an eye open for anything      

suspicious going on. 

Don’t forget to take advantage of the home security funding available to 

Kilham residents at the moment—It’s an ideal opportunity to make sure 

your home and outbuildings are safe from intruders. 

Anita Harrison 



Kilham Village Hall 
For more information or to book the hall— 
please contact Jean Wilson 01262 420664 

 
Further to the item in the last newsletter regarding the missing table we 
now know what happened to it.  We would be grateful if the man who took it 
from the village hall during a group meeting on Wednesday 11 February  
between 7 and 8 p.m. would return it with some urgency?  These tables are 
expensive to buy and we are unable to support the loss of such 
items.  Thank you. 

 

 

Our Village Hall Post Office Opening Times 

Monday  1pm-4pm  Thursday 1pm-4pm 

Tuesday 1pm-4pm   Friday  1pm-4pm 

Wednesday CLOSED 

 

Kilham Dancers 
On Saturday 20th June starting at 7.30 p.m. there will be the 
Summer Ball at Kilham Village hall. The programme will include 
Ballroom, Latin, sequence and Old Time dancing. We will walk 
you through some easy party and line dances so that everyone 
will have a great night dancing. We will end the Ball with our 
V.I.P disco so do come along and join Kilham dancers. 

  This event will be FREE,  

You are welcome to bring your own refreshments and there will 
be tea/coffee/fruit juice and biscuits provided . 

 


